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Re: Recommendation of Mark E. Keim, MD, MBA for the 

       Sasakawa Award for Disaster Risk Reduction


10/21/14
To whom it may concern:
I have the distinct honor to recommend Dr. Mark E. Keim for this year’s award. I have known Mark for over 20 years in my capacity as former Professor and researcher in disaster medicine and current Senior Fellow & Scientist at the Harvard School of Public Health.  We have worked together closely on global issues of disaster risk reduction (DRR) including the most recent Regional Symposium for the Hyogo Declaration Framework for Action (2015).  Mark’s practical teachings and ability to bring together complex DRR concepts into pragmatic and realistic recommendations was pivotal and without peer for the program’s success.  I know firsthand of his ground breaking work in establishing public health related DRR programs and projects in the Pacific Islands where he is greatly admired for his research, teachings, policy work and advocacy and as a global expert and advocate for DRR. His programs today serve as practical templates for programs worldwide. 
Dr. Keim is currently Associate Director for Science at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s National Center for Environmental Health where he plans, directs and coordinates DRR programs and policy efforts. He has served honorably on many national and international DRR Committees including the official delegation to the 2009 Global Platform for DRR in Geneva and the White House National Science & Technology Council Subcommittee on DRR since 2007. He is held in high esteem and considered a dependable, wise and highly sought after consultant and teacher. He is honorably referred to by many as a humble global “diplomat for DRR” because of his wide knowledge base, and support for the advancement of safer communities and sustainable development programs. He has personally, through implementing pragmatic programs and projects, successfully reduced the impact of disasters on communities, countries in the Asia-Pacific region, in particular, as well as Africa. His projects have served as models for the rest of the world where he has always been a generous and popular speaker, consultant and advocate.    
Mark is held in extremely high esteem for founding, being the lead investigator and project officer of the Pacific Emergency Health Initiative (PEHI) where he implemented a comprehensive program of international scope for 22 developing nations of the Pacific Basin. He has used the PEHI framework, and his proven leadership, to implement further activities in prevention, preparedness and DRR.  Furthermore, he is a respected expert in the translation of intramural and extramural response and prevention research into policy and prevention action, multi-agency project design and for scientific leadership focusing on the dissemination of regional research.  
As such, I strongly endorse, without qualification, Dr. Keim’s recommendation for this prestigious award. I appreciate the opportunity to write this on behalf of many colleagues in science and research of DRR who know Dr. Keim as the most impressive and deserving role model for DRR for the current and future generations. I remain,

           Yours Sincerely,
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